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Minutes of the BOXFORD CONSERVATION COMMISSION

TOWN HALL MEETING ROOM #1

February 19, 2015   7:30PM

Present:  Peter Delaney, Frank DiLuna, Mark Mitsch (7:53PM), Lana Spillman, Natasha Grigg, Director Ross Povenmire

Absent: Alan Fowler, Paris Beckett
Others Present: T.J. Lieto, Mr. & Mrs. Lieto, and others

Meeting Called to Order:

With a quorum present, Chairman Delaney called the meeting to order at 7:31PM.
7:31PM
PUBLIC HEARINGS AND SCHEDULED DISCUSSION ITEMS:
· RDA 2015-1: Wildcat Parking Improvement and Wetland Buffer Restoration: Eagle Scout candidate T.J. Lieto appeared before the Conservation Commission with a Request for Determination of Applicability for his project to enhance the parking area at the Wildcat Conservation Land entrance on Herrick Road with a stone wall and by re-establishing. Lieto provided information, plans and photos for the Commissioners to view as he made his presentation. Lieto requested a waiver of the filing fee and the cost of the advertising. 
On a MOTION made by DiLuna, second by Spillman, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to waive the filing fee for the RDA. 
On a MOTION made by DiLuna, second by Grigg, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to cover the cost of advertising for the proceedings. 
On a MOTION made by DiLuna, second by Grigg, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to execute and issue the Request for Determination checking negative determination, checking box 3, under the Act and the Bylaw. 

7:40PM
ROUTINES:

· Review/Amend/Approve Minutes: The Chair chose to wait for more present members before approving minutes. 
· Bills Signed as Required: Povenmire advised there are no bills.
· Administrator’s Report:

· Upcoming Meetings: Povenmire advised the Commission of applications that will be coming up, including the Jefferson project on Job’s Hill and the cell tower on Mortimer Road.  

· Recusal: Natasha Grigg advised she will recuse herself from any cell phone tower discussions, as BTA-BOLT are direct abutters to the project. 
7:43PM
PENDING ACTION ITEMS:

· Extension Permit 114-829, 114-830, 114-831: Lot 4A, B and C Main Street, 5-2-34.1, 2 & 3, Aversa: Povenmire advised two of the lots are complete, some of the lots are sold and, because of the Permit Extension Act, the applicant has requested an additional year to complete the work. There ensued considerable discussion on this filing and it was noted this would be the final extension allowed on the project by law. 
On a MOTION made by DiLuna, second by Spillman, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to execute and issue an Extension Permit for one year for DEP file #114-829, 114-830, 114-831, under the Act and the Bylaw. 
8:09PM
OTHER BUSINESS:

· Any News on the Nason Grant? Grigg asked the Director if there had been any news on the $250,000 reimbursement the town is owed for the Nason land grant. Povenmire advised there has been no news. She will bring it up at the luncheon she has been invited to. 
Meeting Adjourned
With no further business before the Commission:

On a MOTION made by Grigg, second by Spillman, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to adjourn at 8:11PM.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Judith A. Stickney
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